

Customer Contact Centre: 0300 123 5000

South West Regional Control Centre Unit 2, St. Brendan's Court Avonmouth BS11 9FB

Reference no: 566868

26/09/17

Dear Sir/Madam,

## Highways England: Resurfacing A303 Eastbound near Bower Hinton

I am writing to advise you that Highways England will be carrying out essential resurfacing on the A303 near Bower Hinton. Work will start on **Monday 9 October 2017** and the resurfacing work will take approximately 4 weeks to complete.

To ensure the safety of our workforce and road users while the work is ongoing, it will be necessary to put a traffic management system in place. The work will be completed under a number of full night-time closures of the A303 eastbound (between 8pm and 6am). We will be working Monday to Friday nights only.

Whilst these closures are in force, fully signed diversion routes will be in place. The dates of these closures and diversion route details are as follows:

 Total Closure of the A303 Eastbound between the A303 / A358 Southfields Roundabout and the A303 / A356 Percombe Hill junction 09/10/2017, 10/10/2017, 11/10/2017 and 12/10/2017

**Diversion:** Traffic will be diverted from the A303 Southfields Roundabout, to take the A358 West, to then follow South on the A358, to then take the A30 East, to the A356 North to re-join the A303 Eastbound at the A356 Percombe Hill junction.

Total Closure of the A303 Eastbound between the A303 / A356 Percombe Hill junction and the A303 / A3088 Cartgate Roundabout 13/10/2017, 16/10/2017, 17/10/2017, 18/10/2017, 19/10/2017, 20,10,2017, 23/10/2017, 24/10/2017, 25/10/2017, 26/10/2017, 27/10/2017, 30/10/2047,

31/10/2017, 01/11/2017, 02/11/2017, 03/11/2017 and 04/11/2017

**Diversion:** Traffic will be diverted from the A356 Percombe Hill junction, to take the A356 South, to then take the A30 East, to the A3088 North to re-join the A303 Eastbound at the A3088 Cartgate Roundabout.

All traffic joining the A303 between the total closure points will be diverted away from the works area to follow the appropriate routes as outlined above.

Please note that whilst we always aim to work to the programme, unforeseen circumstances may mean slight changes to it. We will always aim to notify you of any major changes within the programme but please monitor <a href="www.trafficengland.co.uk">www.trafficengland.co.uk</a> to keep up-to-date.

We would like to apologise in advance for any inconvenience or disruption the work may cause you. We will of course make every effort to ensure that the impact on the local community is kept to the absolute minimum.

If you have any queries or comments about the works and would like further information, please contact the Highways England Customer Contact Centre on **0300 123 5000** or by email: <a href="mailto:info@highwaysengland.co.uk">info@highwaysengland.co.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely,

Katy Macdonald

Communications Officer